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Power cost up again

Electric rates in Majuro were increased from five-to-10 percent effective last week Monday, according to an announcement from the Marshalls Energy Company.

The government rate will rise the most, increasing 2.5 cents per kilowatt hour, from 25.5 cents to 28 cents — which amounts to about a 10 percent hike.

Business electricity prices are up by six percent, from 25.5 cents per KW hour to 27 cents.

Residential was bumped up by one penny, from 20 to 21 cents per KW hour — or a rise of about five percent.

Only “lifeline” — usage under 500 KW hours a month — stayed the same at 19 cents.

MEC’s acting manager Steve Wakefield told the Journal that several months ago, MEC had discussed increasing the rates by five cents across the board based on a template the company uses that links electric prices with world market prices of oil. In the meantime, however,  “the price of oil has dropped enough to cause the impact of the five cent rise to be significantly reduced,” Wakefield said. “The government volunteered to keep (its) rate high to lessen the effect on the other divisions (business, residential).”

In a notice in this edition of the Journal, MEC said the increases are “due to the price of fuel, related transportation charges in the world fuel markets, reduced fuel sales and the impact that this has had on the landed cost of fuel and consequent costs of MEC’s operations.”

